


Chair’s Welcome
Cllr Dr Angela McFarlane, Odiham Parish Council

1. Chairman’s welcome

2. Town Crier

3. Signing of the minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 13 April 2021

4. Report on behalf of RAF Odiham from Group Captain Donal McGurk

5. Council highlights of the year

6. Reports from Council committee chairs

• Planning & Development Committee

• Community Committee

• Amenity Areas Committee

7. The year ahead

8. Questions



RAF Odiham
Group Captain Donal McGurk



Congratulations to

Natalie Jarrett



Council Highlights of the Year



Council Highlights of the Year

ACTION PLAN





Planning & Development Committee
Cllr Pam Verdon

Last year

• Considered approximately 130 planning applications in the parish (mid April).

• Considered many tree applications in the parish and tried to ensure the protection 
of as many as possible.

• Negotiations with developer of Crownfields NP site to ensure contributions to the 
Parish are acceptable.

• Development of the updated Conservation Area Character Appraisal.

• Submitted a proposal for the listing for The Bell as an Asset of Community Value.  
This was successful but is a new buyer has not come forward this will not stop its 
change of use into a residential building.



Planning & Development Committee
Cllr Pam Verdon

Last year

• Presentations from a prospective different developer of the NP site on Hook Road.

• Neighbourhood Plan Annual Monitoring Report available online.

• Involved in the steering group for a rural exception site on land adjacent to Rough’s 
Cottage.  The affordable rental units have been allocated but the shared ownership 
properties are still available.



Neighbourhood Plan
Cllr Pam Verdon

• Neighbourhood Plan Monitoring Group meeting in February.  The group is made up of members 
of the Planning Committee and two members of the public who were involved in the production 
of the Plan.

• Annual Monitoring Report now published online which gives more detail about other parts of the 
Plan as well as the sites:

https://odihamparishcouncil.gov.uk/council/planning/np 

• Land at 4 Western Lane Building is well under way at this site. 

• Crumplins Yard - properties are now occupied 

• Albion Farm - no further applications have been submitted for this site. 

• Land at Dunleys - no further contact received regarding this site. 

• Land at Hook Road - application refused in June 2021. Revised application presented to OPC in 
March this year.

• Land next to Crownfields – outline planning application has been granted subject to the approval 
of the S106 contributions.



Community Committee
Cllr Angela McFarlane

Last year
• Supported the High Street businesses:

• Production of map
• Advertising in Herald newspaper
• Christmas advertising in the run up to Christmas
• Focus on High St business in the Village Centre Area Action Plan
• Business Forum meeting February

• Provided funding for local events:
• Raft Race £500

• Spooktacula £1,000

• Extravaganza £2,500

• Awarded community grants and G Rothery grants;
• Odiham Society £655
• The Old School £2,300
• Victim Support £50
• 3 G Rothery grants £200 each



Amenity Areas Committee
Cllr Rowena Coleman

Last year
• Recorded asset portfolio.  Complete review underway.

• New noticeboards on the High Street and at North Warnborough.

• Full tender process for new cemetery grounds maintenance contract.

• Worked alongside new grounds contractor tackling outstanding issues.

• Funded Ranger services for Odiham Common and Broad Oak Common.

• Contributed towards the Basingstoke Canal management.

• Re-let Chapel Cottage to secure important income for the Parish.

• Maintained 2020 allotment fee.  Small increase to cemetery fees.

• Significant hedge cutting and tree works in Odiham Cemetery.

• Several large repairs to wooden play equipment.

• Started an earmarked reserve for play equipment.

• Thinned out planting around the Bufton Field play area.





The future of The Bridewell

PUBLIC CONSULTATION ON THE FUTURE VISION FOR THE BRIDEWELL
TUESDAY 3rd MAY, 6-7pm at The Old School, London Road.



The Greening Campaign

The campaign aims to encourage and support local 
people and businesses to take easy and straightforward 
steps to reduce energy consumption and waste 

Are you or your organisation interested in helping to 
create a ‘greener’ Odiham?

Public meeting: 2.00 pm, Saturday 14th May, in the 
Bridewell, The Bury, Odiham 

OR Thursday 12th May Online at 7.30 pm on Zoom



Queen’s Platinum Jubilee – 2nd to 5th June





Village Centre Area Action Plan
Start Project Delivery



Questions


